

POLICE

July 28, 2008

Gary Stephens, SDCLEF Chairman Grant Committee P.O. Box 81087 San Diego, CA 92138-1087

Dear Mr. Stephens:

On behalf of the El Cajon Police Department, I would like to thank the San Diego County Law Enforcement Foundation for the generous donation of a covert transmitting and digital recording device for our undercover officers assigned to the Special Investigations Unit (SIU).

We are proud of the proactive investigations our detectives are involved in as they address the issue of illegal narcotics, guns and vice crimes. This equipment will be a vital lifesaving tool as members of this team assume undercover roles during investigations involving violent felons who routinely arm themselves while committing crimes. Your generous donation has given our investigators the means to monitor conversations between suspects and undercover police officers and quickly respond should the officer be confronted with an immediate threat.

The San Diego County Law Enforcement Foundation has been instrumental in providing local law enforcement agencies with the opportunity to procure equipment that enhances investigational techniques and often saves lives. Again, we would like to thank you for your generous support and consideration.

Sincerely,

Pat Sprecco Chief of Police

PS:dks

PD Divisions/Chief/Letter/2008/letterlawenforcefoundation08